
COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION

Date:
November 5, 2013

To: 
Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors

From:
Gary Waszak, Facilities Management Division, Department of Administrative Services

Subject:
WE Energies Request for a Gas Main Easement at the County Grounds – Action Item

ISSUE

The Department of Administrative Services, Facilities Management Division (DAS-FM) respectfully requests authorization to grant WE Energies a permanent easement to allow for the construction, operation and maintenance of gas service in and across the County Grounds to the Blood Center and Medical College.

Background

The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) has been legislatively authorized to reconstruct the Zoo Interchange by the State of Wisconsin and by the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) under various state and federal statues and codes.  Various utilities on the County Grounds will be impacted by the proposed interchange improvements, including WE Energies gas distribution system that services County buildings and lessee buildings.   

WE Energies has requested a permanent easement to install a new gas service to the Blood Center and Medical College.  The gas main in Watertown Plank Road is being relocated/replaced due to the widening of Watertown Plank Road as part of the Zoo Interchange improvements.  The new gas service to the Blood Center and Medical College will be serviced off the new main in Watertown Plank Road.  Replacement of the gas service to the Blood Center and Medical College is necessary to upgrade to current industry standard materials and for a proper connection to the new gas main in Watertown Plank Road.  See Attachment A for the gas service/easement location. 

The gas service alignment has been set in conjunction with proposed Zoo Interchange improvements, and to minimize impacts to County and lessee property.  The proposed easement will provide the land rights to install, operate and maintain the gas service at no cost to the County.  All areas disturbed by the construction, operation or maintenance of the subject gas service will be restored to DAS-FM specifications at no cost to the County.   Appropriate County staff will review and approve all documents as required prior to execution.

Recommendation

The Director of DAS-FM respectfully recommends that DAS-FM, Corporation Counsel and Risk Management staff be authorized to negotiate, prepare, review, approve, execute and record all documents and perform all actions required to grant a permanent easement to WE Energies for the construction, operation and maintenance of gas service to the Blood Center and Medical College as a part of their natural gas distribution system.  It is further recommended that the County Executive and County Clerk be authorized to execute the easements and required documents.
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Prepared by: Karl Stave, Civil & Site Development Engineer

Recommended by:


Approved by:

Greg High, Director




Gary Waszak

Architecture, Engineering &



Facilities Management Division


Environmental Services Section



Dept. of Administrative Services

Attachment A:  Proposed gas service/easement location

cc:
Chris Abele, County Executive


Marina Dimitrijevic, County Board Chairwoman


Supervisor Jim “Luigi” Schmitt, District 6


Paul Bargren, Corporation Counsel


Don Tyler, Director, Department of Administrative Services (DAS)



Greg High, Director, AE&ES (DAS-FM)



Gary Waszak, DAS-FM 
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